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Mobile MPO Public Input Meeting TUESDAY night at 5:30PM. The Mobile MPO will be having it’s federal certification review next week, and the public
is invited to provide comment (and accolades) Tuesday night in the SARPC Board room; please see Mobile MPO Updates. There are several Legislative
Updates from both the State and Federal side of things, this week’s Just For Fun will make you “happier that a pig in mud”, and In The News has an
update on Olde Town Daphne, Gulf Shores, the I1-10 Mobile River Bridge, and an invitation to PROJECT OPEN HOUSE for the Gulf Coast Passenger Rail
Station.

Have a great weekend! Check out ALGO Traffic before you travel!

www.mobilempo.org Check us out on FACEBOOK

SARPC Transportation Video, this is what we do HERE
Want to know what other SARPC departments do?

Planning and Community Development

Area Agency on Aging

Employment and Economic Development

Anthony Johnson, Monica Williamson, Tom Piper, and Kevin Harrison, PTP

Mobile MPO Updates

Mobile MPO Certification Review

March 26" and March 27t there will be a Certification Review of the federal transportation planning process. Tuesday will be a series of meetings
followed by a public meeting that evening in order to obtain input from committee members and the public. If you have any comments, concerns, or
kudos, please plan on attending the public meeting on Tuesday night, March 26" from 5:30 -7:00 at the GM&O Building SARPC Board Room.

Mobile MPO meetings

There will be a Technical Coordinating and Citizens Advisory Committee (TCC/CAC) meeting on April 24, followed by a MPO meeting May 8. The
agenda items include a draft 2020-2023 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) and a draft Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP). There are
also numerous projects modified in the current 2016-2019 TIP. Finally, there will be a discussion concern the 2045 Long Range transportation Plan
(LRTP).

Please see our web page for further details www.mobilempo.org

FREIGHT DATA

APM Terminals has provided us with their third quarterly survey report. Just as last quarter, for one day APM Terminals had on-board tablets for drivers
to answer a series of questions in terms of where they came from and where they are going. APM Terminals will continue to gather this information
quarterly for our benefit of validating truck data for the travel demand forecasting model. This third survey report had 88% of trucker visits answering
the survey, the best percentage yet, which helps refine our understanding of container truck trip patterns in the area.
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TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP) NOW ONLINE

The TIP represents a four year program (2016-2019) for improvements in the various transportation systems located within the Mobile study area as
identified in the Mobile MPQ’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), the twenty-five year plan for the Mobile Urban area Destination 2040. The LRTP
establishes the transportation programs that are needed to meet travel demand by the study year and study area. LRTP projects that become funded
are moved into the TIP and submitted to the Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT), where they are programmed into the State Transportation
Improvement Program (STIP). For MPO projects, TIP project selection is based on priorities established by MPO member governments and the
availability of funds through the Surface Transportation Attributable program. For other projects, ALDOT has discretion of project funding based on
availability of funds from various types of funding categories. Most often, projects in the TIP are derived from the LRTP. The TIP guides ALDOT in its
annual allocation of funds for transportation improvements and becomes a part of the STIP.

ArcGIS Online is now being utilized by MPO staff to map all federally funded surface transportation projects within our area. Check it out.

2016-2019 E-TIP HERE

Stay Up To Date on the Mobile River Bridge and Bayway Project:

http://mobileriverbridge.com/

About the project:

The Mobile River Bridge and Bayway project will reduce congestion on I-10 in South Alabama through the addition of additional capacity: a new six-lane
bridge over the Mobile River, full replacement of the existing Bayway with an eight-lane structure, and redevelopment of seven interchanges. The
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project runs from Virginia Street in Mobile to the US 90/98 interchange in Baldwin County. Information in the project is available at
www.MobileRiverBridge.com. Please contact Allison Gregg (251-604-9790) to coordinate site visits.

Recent Scheduling Changes This Week for Mobile

The target start date, plan status, or project engineers estimated amount has changed for the following:

Project : 100061588 ( CN )

Federal aid number : BR 0013 (601)

County : MOBILE

Project Description : CULVERT REPLACMENT, BIN 5715, SR-13 (US-43) OVER STEELE CREEK
Old Target start date : May 31, 2019

New Target start date : June 28, 2019

Project : 100052458 ( RW )

Federal aid number : STPMB 7533

County : MOBILE

Project Description : DAUPHIN STREET ADDITIONAL LANES FROM SAGE AVENUE TO WEST OF 1-65 AT SPRINGHILL MEMORIAL HOSPITAL.
Old Target start date : June 01, 2019

New Target start date : August 01, 2019

Project : 100068084 ( UT)

Federal aid number : NHF 0158 (505)

County : MOBILE

Project Description : SR-158 EXTENSION LOTT ROAD OVERPASS AND JUG HANDLE. GRADE, DRAIN, BASE, PAVE AND BRIDGE (EB SEABURY CREEK TRIBUTARY AND
PARTIAL LOTT ROAD)

Old Target start date : April 01, 2019

New Target start date : September 01, 2019

Project : 100056130 ( UT)

Federal aid number : BRF 0016 (522)

County : MOBILE

Project Description : REPLACE BRIDGE, BIN 008714, SR-16 (US-90) WESTBOUND OVER TENSAW-SPANISH RIVER. (SUFF=49.7, STATUS=SD)
Old Target start date : April 01, 2019

New Target start date : September 01, 2019

Project : 100069725 (CN )

Federal aid number : STPAA 4917 (251)

County : MOBILE

Project Description : WIDENING, RESURFACING, AND STRIPING THREE NOTCH-KRONER ROAD (CR-32) FROM DAWES ROAD (CR-33) EASTERLY TO APPROXIMATELY
700 FEET WEST OF MCDONALD ROAD (CR-39) - MCP 49-86-17

Old Engineers Estimate : $898,100.00

New Engineers Estimate : $2,241,000.00

Project : 100067507 (CN )

Federal aid number : IM-IMGR-HSIP 1065 (501)

County : MOBILE

Project Description : RESURFACING ON I-65 FROM NORTH OF SR-13 (US-43) (MP 19.923) TO SR-225 (MP 32.054) AND BRIDGE RAISING AT LISTER DAIRY ROAD. HSIP
FUNDING FOR GUARDRAIL WITH STEEL BLOCK OUTS.

Old Engineers Estimate : $3,732,705.00

New Engineers Estimate : $4,208,415.44

Projects in Region Let March 29", 2019

HSIP-NR19(906) ,BALDWIN, ESCAMBIA, MOBILE, AND CONECUH COUNTIES

Contract Time: 75 Working Days

for constructing the Safety Improvements (Curve Warning Sign Installation) on various routes in the Southwest Region (Mobile Area) as indicated
in the plans.

The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $388,351 to $474,651 .

What’s Under Construction? Project Status

Legislative Updates
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President Trump’s FY 2020 Budget Envisions Changes To Transportation Funding

editor@aashto.org March 15, 2019

The $4.75 trillion fiscal year 2020 budget for the federal government proposed by President Trump on March 11 seeks to rollback non-defense
discretionary funding to 2011 levels and eliminating the $10 billion boost for infrastructure provided by Congress in both FY 2018 and FY 2019. At the
same time, the proposal continues to seek an additional $200 billion from Congress to fund an infrastructure package.

Russell Vought, acting director of the Office of Management and Budget, noted during a press conference with reporters on March 11 that
“unsustainable national debt, which has nearly doubled under the previous administration and now stands at more than $22 trillion” with annual deficits
poised to keep rising and will exceed a trillion dollars a year.

“It’s projected that interest payments on the national debt will exceed military spending by 2024,” he noted, which is why Vought said the FY 2020
budget “contains nearly $2.7 trillion in savings.”

Part of those savings come from a 5 percent reduction to non-defense discretionary spending President Trump requested from all federal agencies for
FY2019, he added, “and I’'m proud to report to you that we have achieved that target.”
If you wish to read the full article, click HERE.

Alabama Legislative Report — Special Session
Published 4 days ago on March 18, 2019 By
IBeth Lyons

The Legislature adjourned the 1st Special Session sine die on Tuesday, March 12 after passing the three bills by Representative Bill Poole that were
Governor lvey’s Rebuild Alabama Infrastructure plan. Governor Ivey signed all 3 bills in a ceremony after the Legislature adjourned.

HB1 (Act No. 2019-1) amends the statute that created the Permanent Joint Legislative Transportation Committee which will review the long-range plans
and budgets of the Alabama Department of Transportation. Among the revisions is an increase from seven members of each House to twelve members,
establishes specific dates for quarterly meetings of the committee, requires an annual report from each city and county reporting revenues collected
and expenditures made on road and bridge maintenance and improvements, sets out what is expected to be presented to the committee by the
Alabama Department of Transportation at each meeting and, beginning in 2020, removes any member from the committee if they are absent from two
of the four quarterly meetings in any calendar year.

HB2 (Act No. 2019-2) levies an additional excise tax on gasoline and diesel fuel and provides for the collection and distribution of the proceeds for state,
county, municipal and State Port Authority transportation infrastructure purposes. Among the provisions of the bill are:

Gasoline and Diesel Fuel: Effective August 31, 2019, an additional excise tax of six cents per gallon is imposed;
Effective October 1, 2020, an additional excise tax of two cents per gallon is imposed;
Effective October 1, 2021, an additional excise tax of two cents per gallon is imposed;

Beginning October 1, 2023, and on July 1 of every subsequent year, the excise tax rate will be adjusted by the percentage change in the yearly average
of the National Highway Construction Cost Index (NHCCI) with the maximum amount of increase or decrease not to exceed one cent per gallon;

The taxes collected will be deposited into the Rebuild Alabama Fund and distributed as follows:
The Alabama Department of Revenue will retain .25 percent (one-quarter of 1 percent) for the administration of the excise tax;

Each month, prior to the remaining payments, up to $750,000 of the tax proceeds from gasoline and up to $230,000 of the tax proceeds from diesel
fuel shall be distributed first to the Alabama Highway Finance Corporation for payment on a $150 million bond to be issued to finance deepening and
widening of the ship channel at Alabama’s Seaport;

Of the remaining funds:

66.67 percent to ALDOT to be used for transportation infrastructure improvement preservation and maintenance projects;
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Beginning October 1, 2019, and each October 1 thereafter, ALDOT will allocate $400,000 to each county in exchange for the annual federal allocation
of $533,000 which was being distributed to each county;

25 percent shall be allocated to counties as follows:

45 percent divided equally among the 67 counties;

55 percent allocated on the basis of the ratio of the population of each county to the total population of the state;

8.33 percent shall be allocated to municipalities as follows:

25 percent allocated equally among the municipalities of the state;

75 percent allocated among the municipalities on the basis of the ratio of population to the total population of all municipalities in the state;
Electric and Hybrid Vehicles:

Effective January 1, 2020, an annual license tax and registration fee of $200 on each electric vehicle and an annual license tax and registration fee of
$100 on each hybrid vehicle;

Beginning July 1, 2023 and every fourth year thereafter, an increase on all license taxes and registration fees of $3.00;

Creates the Electric Transportation Infrastructure Grant Program within the State Department of Transportation which will collect and distribute the
fees. $150 of the fee collected from each electric car and $75 of the fee of each hybrid car will be distributed as follows:

66.67 percent to the state;

25 percent to counties;

8.33 percent to cities;

The remainder of each fee will be deposited into the Rebuild Alabama Fund;
Other Provisions:

Creates the Alabama Transportation Rehabilitation and Improvement Program-Il (ATRIP-Il) to fund grant projects of local interest on the state
maintained highway system which may include local roads and bridges essential to such projects.

HB3 (Act No. 2019-3) that authorizes the Alabama Highway Finance Corporation to have additional powers to borrow money and issue bonds to improve
the Mobile Ship Channel.

Beth Marietta Lyons Lyons Law Firm 9 North Conception Street Mobile, Alabama 36602 BethMLyons@bellsouth.net Office: 251/690-9111 Cell: 251/680-
9710

House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee: Aligning Federal Surface Transportation Policy to Meet 21st
Century Needs

Last week the House Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee on Highways and Transit convened to discuss prioritizing the reauthorization of
highway and transit programs before they expire next year. Regions and local communities require continued federal infrastructure investment to
provide regional connectivity and modern mobility through efficient multi-modal systems. There were conversations around creating funding models,
including the use of a gas tax or a mileage-user-based fee program, that will increase the long-term solvency of the highway trust fund and give local
governments the ability to invest in long-term projects. There was recognition that MPQO’s need the flexibility to address localized impacts and needs,
but that their work creates solutions across regions that benefit everyone. Discussions during the hearing also emphasized the importance of considering
intersecting issues such as climate change and affordable housing when developing transportation projects. For detailed notes, see NARC’s analysis from

the hearing.

Trump, Nancy Pelosi 'agree' on rebuilding US infrastructure
By Julia Limitone Published March 22, 2019

Trump talks economic growth, McCain feud, infrastructure, and Golan Heights
President Trump, in an exclusive interview with FOX Business, discussed his outlook for U.S. economic growth, his feud with John McCain, working
with House Speaker Nancy Pelosi on infrastructure and Israel's sovereignty over Golan Heights.

President Trump Opens a New Window., in an exclusive interview with FOX Business, said he would like to work with Democrats on infrastructure
Opens a New Window..

“The easiest thing is infrastructure,” he told Maria Bartiromo Opens a New Window.. “They want it, | want it”
Infrastructure is vital to a robust economy. But the current systems were built decades ago and are in dire need of repair.
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Trump said he spoke with House Speaker Nancy Pelosi Opens a New Window. about it “the other day” and she told him they “very strongly want to
do infrastructure.”

“We agree on it. We even like the type,” he said. “We like the type of infrastructure we’re talking about. Maybe in a certain way more Democrats,
from my standpoint, than the Republican concept, private, public. | like, frankly, owning our own roads, owning our bridges. | don’t like selling them
to other countries.”

Trump would also like to see a bipartisan effort on immigration.

State DOTs Urge Retention Of Formula Funding, Grant Programs At Subcommittee Hearing

editor@aashto.org March 15, 2019

State department of transportation executives stressed at a March 13 House of Representatives Highways and Transit Subcommittee hearing on Capitol
Hill that the current mix of formula funding and grants should be retained by Congress as legislators begin tackling surface transportation reauthorization
efforts.

“We urge that you retain the current highway and transit program framework [that] includes retaining the current Mass Transit Account within the
Highway Trust Fund and retaining relative distributions,” stressed Roger Millar, secretary of the Washington State Department of Transportation, in his
oral comments. “Additionally, we strongly recommend that federal funds continue to be provided through the existing formula-based program structure
directly to states.”

Millar noted in his written testimony that the federal surface transportation program’s “inherent flexibility” defers project selection and investment
decision-making to state and local governments. “And these important decisions are based on extensive public input from local communities and
businesses to address their unique needs and ensure goods get access to a larger market than ever before,” he stated. “Formula programs remain the
optimal approach to serve all corners of our country, improving mobility and quality of life in urban, suburban, and rural areas.”

In his oral remarks, Millar also stressed that improving transportation project delivery via a variety of avenues remains critical to as both a cost- and
time-saving measure.

“States are eager to find ways to improve the delivery of projects to save time and money, while properly engaging diverse stakeholders and protecting
the environment,” he explained. “As you know, NEPA [the National Environmental Policy Act] is not a permit; rather it is a broad, transparent
environmental review and decision-making process. Each state DOT has its own experience [but] | can tell you that some other states believe the NEPA
process still takes too long and is too costly.” Continue HERE

Congress Returns to Debate Infrastructure, Fiscal 2020 Funding, Nominees

Transport Topics March 21, 2019

Policymakers make their way back to Capitol Hill after a weeklong spring recess to continue to stitch together the provisions for a comprehensive
infrastructure bill they want to pass by August.

Their ongoing debate on infrastructure policy is likely to coincide with partisan fights over transportation funding priorities, as well as floor votes on key
DOT nominees.

Although the transportation policy committees have scheduled hearings for the week of March 25 about aviation safety, the top Democrats on those
panels are planning to push for in-depth reviews of alternative approaches for funding transportation systems. Additionally, they’ve called for examining
the possible benefits that would come from alternative forms of travel.

Delaware Sen. Tom Carper, the top Democrat on the surface transportation committee, proposed that his panel, as well as the tax-writing Finance
Committee, evaluate the progress on vehicle-miles-traveled fee systems nationwide. Several states are testing programs that charge motorists a fee for
the miles they drive, and Carper argued VMTs could gain national acceptance. Opponents of VMTs raise privacy concerns.

“The long-term goal should be moving toward a vehicle-miles-traveled approach over the next decade or so. But there needs to be a bridge to that
future,” Carper told Transport Topics this month.

Carper and his Democratic counterpart in the House, Rep. Peter DeFazio (D-Ore.), support including a VMT pilot program in an infrastructure policy
measure. The two Democrats, however, are proponents of a fuel tax increase as a way of ensuring sustainable funding for an infrastructure bill. House
leaders are aiming to land a long-term infrastructure bill by May. As lawmakers continue to struggle to identify a sustainable source of funding for the
measure, Hill aides told TT recently the measure is expected to reach committee in June.

Meanwhile, Del. Eleanor Holmes Norton (D-D.C.), chairwoman of the Highways and Transit Subcommittee, indicated that hearings about the role of
bicycles, pedestrian walkways and scooters are possible in the near future. The infrastructure measure could include provisions related to those

noncommercial forms of travel.

“What we need now is adaptable infrastructure that has to work together, particularly to avoid congestion,” she said March 13.
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A federal account that relies on dwindling revenue from the 24.4 cents-per-gallon diesel tax and 18.4 cents-per-gallon gas tax is projected to approach
insolvency in about two years, analysts estimate.

Meanwhile, House funding leaders are expected to host hearings with the leaders of transportation agencies who will defend President Donald Trump’s
fiscal 2020 budget proposal. The U.S. Department of Transportation would see a 22% decrease from the 2019 discretionary estimate under the fiscal
2020 proposal, according to the Office of Management and Budget. The Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration’s budget for safety operations and
programs, as well as safety grants, would increase slightly in fiscal 2020, if enacted. The president proposed $288 million and $387.8 million for the
programs and grants, respectively. Democratic appropriators in the majority say they intend to push for greater funding for extreme-weather-resilient
infrastructure. Republicans oppose approving significant funding for passenger rail and transit systems.

Meanwhile, Senate leaders are likely to hold votes on key transportation nominations in the coming weeks. Nicole Nason, Trump’s pick to lead the

Federal Highway Administration, is among the high-profile nominees awaiting confirmation. She gained the approval of the Environment and Public
Works Committee last month.

Funding Opportunities

About the AARP Community Challenge

AARP invites you to submit applications for quick-action projects that can help your community become more livable. Applications are now being accepted for small
grants to improve housing, transportation, public space, smart cities and other community elements.

e Applications are due by April 17, 2019, 11:59 pm (ET)
e All projects must be completed by November 4, 2019

More information may be found by following this LINK.

National Park Service Accepting Proposals for Historic Revitalization Subgrants in Rural Communities

News Release Date: February 8, 2019

Contact: NewsMedia@nps.gov

WASHINGTON — The National Park Service is now accepting applications for $5 million in grants to support the preservation of historic buildings in rural
communities across the country that are listed in or eligible for inclusion in the Places through the Historic Revitalization Subgrant Program (HRSP).

"Historic preservation projects have consistently proven to spur economic growth,” National Park Service Deputy Director P. Daniel Smith said. “The
goal of this new competitive subgrant program is to support the rehabilitation of historic properties in our nation’s rural communities, shine a light on
their unique local history, and foster economic development.”

The HRSP is funded through the Historic Preservation Fund, which is supported by revenue from Federal oil leases on the Outer Continental Shelf,
providing assistance for a broad range of preservation projects without expending tax dollars. State and Tribal Historic Preservation Offices, Certified
Local Governments, and non-profits may apply to the NPS for funding to support a subgrant program that will in turn fund multiple physical preservation
projects in their rural jurisdictions.

Applications for funding are now being accepted in Grants.gov through April 1, 2019 (11:59 p.m. EST). Applicants must define a subgrant program that
covers areas defined as rural by the U.S. Census (less than 50,000) and preserves multiple National Register listed or eligible properties in support of
economic development. Applicants must also demonstrate that they are capable of managing a federally funded subgrant program.

More information about the HRSP grants, including application materials, is available on the program website: http://go.nps.gov/revitalization.

To confirm rural eligibility: https://www.census.gov/quickfacts/.

Section 5307, 5310, and 5311: Using Non-DOT Funds for Local Match

The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Administration for Community Living (ACL) has worked with the National Aging and Disability

Transportation Center to clarify the ability of grantees to use Older Americans Act Title IlIB Supportive Services Funds to match Federal Transit

Administration (FTA) programs. These FTA programs include Urbanized Area Formula Grants (Section 5307), Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and People
with Disabilities (Section 5310), and Formula Grants for Rural Areas (Section 5311). This information has been publicized HERE

FHWA Offers New Funding for Innovative Demonstration Projects

New funding is available from the Federal Highway Administration’s Accelerated Innovation Deployment Demonstration program to encourage the
transportation community to adopt proven innovations. Funding or the AID Demonstration program, launched in 2014 as part of the Moving Ahead for
Progress in the 21st Century Act, was continued by the 2015 Fixing America’s Surface Transportation Act. Since AID Demonstration was introduced,
FHWA has provided more than $43 million for 61 awards.
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Under the program, funding of up to S1 million may be awarded for projects that use proven innovations in any project phase, including planning,
financing, operation, structures, materials, pavements, environment and construction. Applications are accepted on a rolling basis through Grants.gov,
the federal government’s website for information on funding opportunities. For more information on the AID Demonstration program, contact Ewa
Flom of the FHWA Center for Accelerating Innovation.

The FHWA continues the Accelerated Innovation Deployment (AID) Demonstration authorized within the Technology and Innovation Deployment
Program (TIDP) under the Fixing America's Surface Transportation (FAST) Act. The AID Demonstration provides incentive funding for any project
activities eligible for assistance under title 23, U.S.C. in any phase of a highway transportation project between project planning and project delivery
including planning, financing, operation, structures, materials, pavements, environment, and construction that address the TIDP goals. The Notice of
Funding Opportunity (NOFO) published on September 1, 2016 (https://federalregister.gov/a/2016-21063) requests grant applications and provides
selection criteria, application requirements, and technical assistance with Grants.gov during the grant solicitation period.

Link to Additional Information: FHWA Center for Accelerating Innovation Grants page

Industrial Access Road and Bridge

Industrial access funds are intended to provide adequate public access to new or expanding distribution, manufacturing and industrial firms. The
industry must be committed to new investment and the creation of new jobs. The new access must be on public right of way for public use (state, city
or county) and the project sponsor (city or county) must maintain the completed facility unless the facility consists of turn lanes, crossovers, etc., that
are located on state highways. Industrial access funds are limited to construction, construction engineering and inspection costs. The project sponsor is
responsible for all preliminary engineering, right-of-way acquisition and utility relocation costs.

Prior to the date the qualifying (new or expanding) project is “placed in service,” the sponsoring entity or its local development agency must notify the
Alabama Department of Commerce of its intent to claim the incentives under Section 41-9-202.1, Code of Alabama 1975. Effective October 9, 2008, the
Industrial Access Road and Bridge Corporation application submittal should include the notification acknowledgment letter from the Secretary of
Commerce. For more info, see HERE

To stay up to date on all of the many grants that are available visit www.grants.gov.

Just For Fun

Bringin home the bacon

This week in Illinois, nearly 3,000 piglets got loose on I-70 near milepost 127 (2 miles west of Casey). Troopers were on the scene
and assisted with corralling the livestock. There were no injuries, but the emergency crew was overheard saying, “one little piggy,
two little piggy, three little piggy”. Witnesses said that the farmer was........... hogging the road. Apparently they did not catch all
of the piglets, as some went to the market, and some went all the way home. Below is a photo of the event, as evidence that this
is not hogwash.
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The City of Mobile has scheduled a Gulf Coast Passenger Rail Station PROJECT OPEN HOUSE, Thursday, March 28t from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm at the
Arthur R. Outlaw Community Center located at 1 S. Water Street, Mobile, AL. The meeting will be held in an open house format. You can attend any
time during the open house to review project information, view a video presentation, and offer feedback on design concepts and other project elements.

Demolition work update for new Mobile River Bridge

e Steve Alexander
e Updated 15 hrs ago | Posted on Mar 21, 2019
e Some new developments concerning the new Mobile River Bridge.

We have an update on some of the work to clear land for the bridge, and also have word on how small businesses can get involved in this and other
projects.

The Alabama Department of Transportation, or ALDOT, announced in December that it would start doing some preliminary demolition work to make
way for the bridge.

We aired a report in mid-December when Alabama Department of Transportation crews began some of their work demolishing buildings.
Nine buildings were coming down at the intersections of St. Emanuel Street and Canal Street, and Canal Street and South Royal Street.

Back in December, Allison Gregg with the Mobile River Bridge & Bayway Project said, "The project will actually start at Virginia Street, which is just past
where are right now, and it will go up and over the Mobile River and then touch down on the other side and join the Bayway."

Thursday, when we visited the area, all the buildings we saw being torn down in December were gone, including an old business on Canal between St.
Emanuel and South Royal.

One of the next big events to happen is scheduled for May, when bridge officials and ALDOT will hold a public hearing to update the public on the work
and answer any questions.

Thursday night, the U.S. Department of Transportation holds a meeting at GulfQuest Maritime Museum in Mobile beginning at 5:30 pm for small
businesses interested in the bridge project and what they need to know about making financially responsible decisions.

State DOTs Seek To Boost Active Transportation Safety Efforts

editor@aashto.org March 15, 2019
The recent growth in bicycle and pedestrian fatalities is placing renewed focus on “active transportation” safety efforts, according to three state
department of transportation executives who spoke during a panel discussion at the National Bike Summit 2019, held March 9-12 in Crystal City, VA.

“The biggest thing that comes to mind, and one that is tough to tackle, is safety — if safety is going to be our number one priority, that needs to be
reflected in our policies and funding [decisions],” explained Toks Omishakin, chief of environment and planning Tennessee DOT. “Unfortunately, the

number of bicycle and pedestrian fatalities are increasing across the country — we cannot let them keep heading in that direction.”

According to the most recent benchmarking report issued by the League of American Bicyclists annually, bicyclist and pedestrian deaths rose from

between 12 percent and 13 percent of traffic deaths to nearly 18 percent over the last decade; a statistic that includes bicycle commuter deaths as well

as both bicyclist and pedestrian deaths that occurred while people were walking and biking for any purpose.

To read the full article click HERE

Big changes may be coming to "Olde Towne" Daphne

By:
e WKRG Staff

Posted: Mar 21, 2019 05:03 PM CDT
Updated: Mar 21, 2019 05:03 PM CDT

DAPHNE, Ala. (WKRG) -- The city of Daphne is considering changes to "Olde Towne."
Mayor Dane Haygood released a visioning report detailing possible redesigns.

They include on-street parking, improved and more aesthetically pleasing turn lanes, more safety features for pedestrians, ways to cut down on
speeding and much more.

You can see the full 48 slide show report by clicking here.
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House Majority Leader Ledbetter predicts Alabama to ‘move to number one’ nationally in automotive
production after Port of Mobile expansion

Tuesday on Huntsville’s WVNN radio, House Majority Leader Nathaniel Ledbetter (R-Rainsville) said he did not think it would be very long before
Alabamians started to see tangible benefits of the Rebuild Alabama Act.

The legislation that was recently signed into law by Gov. Kay Ivey after she called a special session will raise the gasoline tax six cents in September,
then add an additional two cents in 2020 and 2021.

According to the DeKalb County Republican, road projects could start as early as the summer given the bill will allow for counties to bond half of the
revenue the additional tax will generate that is distributed to the counties.

“I really think it will be this summer,” Ledbetter said. “I think we’ll see it immediately, and the reason I say that is inside that bill there is a mechanism
that the counties can use half of their money to bond with. So, I know there’s mine — | talked to the president of my county commission, and we’re looking
at bonding half of that money. So if that happens, you’re going to see a lot of paving going down, and I think it will be significant, especially on those
roads we can’t get buses across, or you know, the transportation has been limited due to the fact of the road conditions.”

Ledbetter also predicted one of the aspects of the law, which is to expand the Port of Mobile, will generate a positive impact statewide, especially with
regards to the automotive industry.

“I don’t think there is any question about that,” he said. “The thing I think we’ll see — Alabama rank third as far as automotive manufacturing in the
country. I think we’ll move to number one. I really do. I think this is that big of a game changer. | think aerospace engineering, and some of those jobs
going to the port, building airplanes and building the ships — we’re going to move up the ladder because we got availability in the port to bring the ships
in and out, the post-Panamax ships we hadn’t seen.”

“You know, the sad part about it is we build all these automobiles in Alabama — a lot of those were being shipped out of Savannah because we can’t get
them out of our port,” Ledbetter added. “I think once this happens, we’ll see the roll off-roll on where we’ll be carrying cars to Mobile from Huntsville,
from Lincoln, from here in Montgomery to see them delivered, or shipped out from Mobile.”

Jeff Poor is a graduate of Auburn University, the editor of Breitbart TV and host of “The Jeff Poor Show” from 2-5 p.m. on WVNN in Huntsville,
AL

Gulf Shores planning downtown district, safety improvements around Canal Rd
by Cory Pippin
Friday, February 22nd 2019
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GULF SHORES, Ala. (WPMI) — The city of Gulf Shores is planning to improve its downtown district and enhance pedestrian safety.
Gulf Shores may be primarily known as a beach destination, but the future of the city could soon include a booming downtown district.

City officials said the goal of a new feasibility study is creating a roadmap for the Waterway Village area, and to enhance the connectivity around
businesses split by busy State Highway 180 and 24th Avenue.

Jim and Julie Shamburger own Big Beach Brewery on 24th avenue.

"A lot of people won't cross the street and I'm not sure | would either. To have it where you could walk from the park, which is just a block away, to all
the restaurants and hopefully other small businesses would be great," said Julie Shamburger.

Mark Acreman, Gulf Shores Public Works Director, said the project would come from around $8 million in Restore Act funds.
"What we'd love to bring into that area are bike lanes, sidewalks, parking and new lighting," Acreman said.
Acreman said they hope to have those in place all the way down Canal Road.

The first step would be turning State Highway 180 into a city street from Highway 59 to Orange Beach. It’s a request that would have to go to the
Alabama Department of Transportation.

"Once we're able to turn that from a state highway to a city street, the whole game changes," said Jim Shamburger.
Acreman said another reason to develop the area more is due to its location.

"This was the original downtown area of Gulf Shores and part of the Waterway District. We’d love to bring that back. They’re not susceptible to
hurricane impacts so you've got a whole other business community that's a little more resilient," Acreman said.

City officials said the feasiblity study should be done in around 6 to 9 months. Construction could begin as soon as early 2020.

Transportation Research

FHWA Bikeway Selection Guide Webinar

Tuesday, March 26, 2019
1:00-2:30 pm Eastern Time
Register Here

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) recently released the Bikeway Selection Guide, a resource to help transportation practitioners make
informed decisions and consider trade-offs to accelerate the delivery of bicycle networks. Register for a free webinar to learn about the Bikeway
Selection Guide, related FHWA resources, and technical assistance and training available to local and State agencies.
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Panelists include Tamara Redmon (FHWA), Bill Schultheiss and Dan Goodman (Toole Design), and Lauren Blackburn (VHB).

STEP (Safe Transportation for Every Pedestrian) workshop in Mobile

The Alabama Transportation Assistance Program (ATAP, the Alabama LTAP Center) has partnered with FHWA'’s Every Day Counts program to present a
one-day, reduced-fee, STEP (Safe Transportation for Every Pedestrian) workshop in Mobile. The workshop will be on Wednesday, April 3, at the South
Alabama Regional Planning Commission office at 110 Beauregard Street. Peter Eun, who co-leads FHWA’s STEP team, will deliver the workshop. The
brochure is attached. The registration fee is $75; this includes the 6.5 PDH workshop, course materials, and lunch on site. To register, go to
http://eng.auburn.edu/atap/events/edc5-step.html

2018 Benchmarking Report on Biking and Walking from the League of American Bicyclists

WASHINGTON, DC - February 8, 2019: In 1958, Walt Disney imagined the future of transit was a “Magic Highway” where technology and
infrastructure combined for fast, uncongested, sedentary travel by car. In 2019, with the rates of chronic diseases like obesity and diabetes rising and roads
get deadlier for pedestrians and cyclists, the real solutions for better infrastructure are not found in 1950s futurism — they are found in the Bicycle Friendly
Communities and States where more people are biking and walking, and fewer bicyclists and pedestrians are dying.

CLICK HERE TO READ THE 2018 BENCHMARKING REPORT ON BIKING AND WALKING »

Congress first authorized federal funding to improve infrastructure projects intended for bicyclists and pedestrians in 1991. In 25 years, the United States
has made significant investments in infrastructure, but a review of data and official documents by the League of American Bicyclists for Bicycling &
Walking in the United States: 2018 Benchmarking Report shows that more federal and state leadership is needed to make improvements in infrastructure.
While forward-thinking advocates and city leaders have made progress for bicyclist and pedestrian safety at the local level, further leadership at the federal
and state level is necessary to coordinate the design and implementation of cohesive, connected, and safe environments for bicycling and walking in
America.

“The way we’re investing in infrastructure isn’t working,” said Ken McLeod, policy director with the League of American Bicyclists, and lead author of
the 2018 Benchmarking Report. “There is a crisis in traffic safety and we have the tools to reduce the number of bicyclists and pedestrians killed on our
roads every year—we need leaders at the national and state levels to take action: adopt Complete Streets policies, draft and implement bike and pedestrian
master plans, and build protected infrastructure.”

The 2018 Benchmarking Report is the sixth edition of the report, the first published by the League of American Bicyclists. By combining data analysis
with the League’s research and data collection, the 2018 Benchmarking Report offers the most comprehensive look at national and regional statistics on
bicycling and walking alongside an examination of the policies and plans, or lack thereof, to improve infrastructure for people biking and walking. In
investigating the relationship between states with Complete Streets policies and/or bicycling and walking master plans, the League found that states with
long-term and multiple actions on both had more growth in active transportation.

“The Benchmarking Report should be a wake-up call,” said Bill Nesper, executive director of the League of American Bicyclists. “While the state and
safety of bicycling and walking may seem dire, it’s not all bad news. The data shows there are places like Oregon, Minneapolis, and Washington, DC,
where officials are working with advocates on the ground to create communities that are more welcoming for bicyclists and pedestrians. Local bike
advocates are working to meet their communities’ needs and make biking better—it’s time for state and federal leaders to empower local efforts.”

Produced with support from groups such as AARP and Toole Design Group, the 2018 Benchmarking Report demonstrates the urgency to create bikeable
and walkable communities to not only save lives on the roadway, but also encourage healthy living options. Just 30 minutes a day, 5 days a week, of
moderate to vigorous physical activity for adults can help prevent eight types of cancer, heart disease, stroke, high blood pressure, type 2 diabetes, and
depression. Even small amounts of physical activity each day have health benefits. Building Bicycle Friendly Communities and ones that enable even
short trips to work, school, or the doctor’s office encourage healthier outcomes for everyone.

The 2018 Benchmarking Report contains state and city-level data charting the increases and declines in bicyclist and pedestrian safety, federal funding
for active transportation infrastructure, policies and plans for biking and walking, and much more. A few noteworthy findings include:
o Mississippi was the deadliest state for bicyclists with the highest average fatality rate per 10k bicycle commuters from 2012-2016. Mississippi
also had the lowest percent of commuters biking to work in 2016 at .1 percent of the population.
« Cities where the rate of biking to work is highest, like Portland, Oregon, and Washington, DC, have the lowest rate of bicyclist fatalities.
e 71 percent of bicyclist deaths occurred in an urban area, with 61 percent occurring on principal or minor arterial roadways, which only make up
10 percent of the national roadway system.
o 39 percent of biking trips and 35 percent of walking trips in 2017 were for social and/or recreational purposes.
e 20 percent of biking trips in 2017 were to earn a living.
« \Women are underrepresented among people who bike to work, but there have been modest participation increases in recent years.
« For people with an income below $25,000 per year, biking in an increasingly common method for taking trips.

A new initiative from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Active People, Healthy Nation*™ aims to get 27 million Americans more active by
2027. This initiative supports proven strategies to promote physical activity, including creating bikeable and walkable communities.

The nearly 400-page 2018 Benchmarking Report contains graphs, maps, and tables touching nearly every topic related to bicycling and walking in the
United States. Please contact communications@bikeleague.org to ask about specific cities or states, speak to an expert, or learn more about how your
state and community can become more bicycle friendly.
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The USDOT released a searchable online dictionary that includes over 9,000 transportation terms and acronyms. The terms were collected from a variety
of public and private transportation publications and databases. This dictionary presents over 9,000 terms and acronyms related to transportation. The

terms and acronyms were obtained from various transportation publications and databases which exist within the federal government, private
organizations, Canada and Mexico.

Search Tips

Sources are listed in parenthesis after the definition.
None of the searches are case sensitive. Searching for PEDESTRIAN will produce the same results as searching for pedestrian.

The Dictionary searches for the word, phrase or acronym as it is entered and returns all records that match or contain that word, phrase or acronym.
For example, searching for pedestrian will return records for pedestrian and pedestrian walkway.

Click HERE for the search engine.
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